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August 23, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:
I am pleased to transmit for the King County Council’s approval the attached motion confirming John Diaz as the Director of the King County Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention.  A full set of confirmation documents will be submitted to the Council under separate cover. 

Since April of this year, Mr. Diaz has been working as the Interim Director of the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention.  I commend him for his handling of several emergent issues which underscored his responsiveness and ability to manage during a period of leadership transition. 

During his time as Interim Director he has focused on:

1. Reducing the use of restrictive housing for all detention populations and implementing new policy and procedures.
2. Supporting the Road Map to Zero Youth Detention and continued transition of the Juvenile Division programming towards a public health/restorative justice approach.
3. Overseeing the transition from the Youth Services Center to occupancy of the Children and Family Justice Center.
4. Advising the County’s leadership team on criminal justice matters.
5. Ensuring the department improves compliance with important social justice initiatives including restrictions on sharing information with Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE).

Mr. Diaz has over 30 years of service in law enforcement in Seattle.  He began his career as a patrol officer in 1980, eventually rising in the organization to serve as the City of Seattle Chief of Police from 2010-2013.  Prior to the appointment as Chief of Police, he was Deputy Chief of Operations.  In that role, he oversaw administration of the department including management of 1,900 employee and a $250 million dollar budget.
Mr. Diaz has extensive experience working successfully with a wide range of stakeholders, including councilmembers, other elected officials, regulatory agencies, media, employee groups and not least, residents.  His ability to successfully communicate and collaborate with these diverse interests demonstrates his ability to manage complex and critical initiatives in the interest of King County.

Mr. Diaz’s skills have been on display during his time as Interim Director.  He is well prepared to lead the department as it implements progressive changes which will advance King County’s goals of safety, justice and quality local government.  

It is my great pleasure to request the confirmation of John Diaz as the Director of the King County Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Casey Sixkiller, Chief Operating Officer, Executive Office, at 206-263-5700.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff 
  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
	Whitney Abrams, Chief People Officer, King County Executive Office 
Casey Sixkiller, Chief Operating Officer, King County Executive Office
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
	Jay Osborne, Director, Department of Human Resources
	John Diaz, Director Designee, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention
	






